
Subject: Support for HB 1381 
Dear Members of the Senate Office, 

 

I stand in support of HB 1381, which would mandate drug/alcohol testing in the event of fatal 

vehicular crashes. This bill would help to properly identify fault in accidents and rule out any 

misconduct.  It is important that families are given a just and fair chance at uncovering the cause 

of their loved ones demise.  Although I cannot be there physically,  I support this bill being 

passed and  once passed I hope that families do not have to endure what Mrs. Griffin-Dezurn and 

her family have these past 4 years. This bill will allow the legacy of young Danshaun to live on.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Meleny Thomas  

 


